July 28, 2000

We swept the trench as usual so we could visually evaluate what we had. We think there could be mud brick lines in L 2008 near L 2009 in the southeast corner.

We took opening elevations for L 2009, a potential pit. Some areas were not measured on July 26, so we took elevations for those as well.

Dawnelle is cutting a section through the donut, L2004. The section shows that the donut only goes down about 5 cm. underneath, there is a layer of ash that extends into the area around the donut. 

Phil, meanwhile, is excavating the pit L2009, which contains a few potsherds, some small bones, and a small piece of obsidian. He has not reached the bottom of the pit yet.

We had our workers and Jakob and Michaelle's dug about 10cm in L2005.  Possible mud bricks appeared in the southern half, and we decided to dig 5 cm more on the northern side. We found a large pot sherd with a matching smaller one here, KT2055. Further to the west, we found a possible pot smash, not as complete as the earlier one in L2003. We assigned this KT 2053. 

After looking at the donut section, we removed it and saved the eastern half of the soil for analysis. The ash layer continued under the donut. We designated a new locus 2012 for the ash area. The boundaries so far are indistinct. This locus cuts L 2011.

While reviewing our notebook this afternoon, we discovered a couple of problems. The first was that our elevations for the past two days are out of whack with those from previous days. We are not sure what caused this problem, but figure it could be due either to a transit that was moved without our knowledge, or to a transit that had been knocked out of level. Hopefully, if it is the former case, we will be able to fix our measurements by taking an elevation off the rocks that remain in the NE corner of the trench.

The other problem is that Dawnelle and Phil had some miscommunication about which locus was where. Consequently, some KT numbers were put in the wrong locus. We think we have this under control now, but will have to check the tags on our pottery from today. KT 2053 and 2055 are from L 2005, not from L 2011.

